
From: Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 4/25/2014 5:51:29 PM
Subject: 4/25 Awards Meeting

Katherine,

Thank you for your help with the awards meeting! I just wanted to follow up with you regarding the requested hold 
on Dr. Degenhart. The event date requested is May 2, 2014. This is the annual South Carolina Medical Association 
meeting.
I received 3 phones calls this week hoping to get more information about the status of the award. Please let me 
know how you would like me to proceed.

Thank you,
Haley

Haley Mottel
Legislative Liaison
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
Office: (803) 734-0082
Mobile: (803) 240-1512
HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov

mailto:Mottel,%20Haley%20%3CHaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov%3E
mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
mailto:HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov

